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Dean's Message 
 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

In the Chapter’s life, the examinations are coming up, along with the 

chapter elections and our “Organ Day for Pianists” event.  Could I 

ask you a favor?  If you know a pianist who has been pressed into 

service at the organ but would like some more training, would you 

forward them the information about this event? Read on in this issue 

for more information. 

 

At the time of writing, many of us are preparing for Holy Week and Easter concerts and 

services; if you are involved in synagogue music, Passover is approaching quickly!  At 

these times of heightened activity, I try to find peace in remembering that the music we 

bring to concerts and religious services can make a tremendous difference in the lives of 

New Yorkers, who would otherwise have only the music of the taxi horn, the train rattling 

through the tunnel, and yelling in the street to comfort them. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

David Enlow 

Dean 

 

 

 

 



 

 

¶ Have you ever had to sub as an organist but thought to yourself ñI really donôt 

know how this thing works?ò 

¶ Want to find out what combinations of sounds work best, or how to set things 

up on combination pistons? 

¶ Just curious to know more about the organ and how it all works? 

We have the perfect event for you! 

  

The Organ Day for Pianists is designed to answer all of these questions and 

more in a fun-filled morning of education, music, and exploration. See below for 

more details. 

Program News 
  

Our next event continues the Chapter's commitment to education and 

outreach: the Organ Day for Pianists event is on Saturday, April 

7 from 10:30 AM to 1 PM. This event is intended to serve those who 

have an interest in playing the organ but who might not have any 

formal training, as well as for pianists who are frequently called to 

perform on the organ for religious services. We'll be based at 

Marble Collegiate Church (Ken Dake, host) and the Church of the 

Transfiguration (Claudia Dumschat, host) with access to some superb 

pipe organs. A host of brilliant colleagues will share their experience and expertise in 

guiding us through the many (and daunting!) steps to mastering the art of organ playing. 

It'll be fun and informative in equal measure! The day begins at 10:30 AM the Church of 

the Transfiguration and attendance is free and open to all. Click here for directions. 

 

Many thanks to the newly formed Outreach Committee, Mark Pacoe, Ryan Jackson, 



 

James Wetzel, chair. They are working to increase awareness of the AGO and to invite 

as many people as possible to this event. Please click here to email them with any 

questions you may have. This event is free and open to all - please encourage 

friends and colleagues to attend this event by sharing this message with them. 

 

Our final event of the year is the Concert by James David Christie, 2017 International 

Performer of the Year winner, at Saint Thomas Church on Monday, June 18 at 6 PM. 

The concert, performed on the 1996/2015 Taylor and Boody gallery instrument, will be 

followed by the award presentation and a festive dinner, catered by renowned Executive 

Chef, Heidi Thomas. Many of us will remember Heidi's incredible food from our dinner 

there a few years ago - it's quite something. Tickets for the concert are free and open 

to all but must be reserved by clicking here. Tickets for the dinner are $75 per 

person, available here. Please note that there is a 60-person limit for the dinner so be 

sure to purchase yours now! Guests are always welcome.  

 

We look forward to welcoming you to one of these wonderful events! 

 

With my very best wishes, on behalf of the Program Committee and the IPYA Committee, 

 

 

 

James Kennerley 

Sub-Dean & Chair of the Program Committee 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Some fun photos from the Presidents' Day Conference: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

James David Christie, winner of the 2017 International Performer of the Year Award, will play a 

concert on Monday, June 18 at 6 PM. See above for more details. 

 

Watch it again! 

 

Follow the links below to see and hear some of the Presidents' Day Conference 

performances: 

¶ Ben Sheen at Saint Thomas Church 

¶ Trinity Choir, Baroque Orchestra, Avi Stein, soloist, Julian Wachner, conductor 

¶ Peter Sykes solo concert at Saint Paul's Chapel 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Quote of the Month 
 

"I'd rather be a musician than a rock star." 

  -- George Harrison 

 

 

 

 

Won't you be my neighbor? 
"And to think that I saw it on Mulberry Street" 

 

As a new resident of Greenwich Village, I got a kick out of discovering Mulberry Street, 

and knowing that Theodore Geisel (aka Dr. Seuss) lived in the Village, I hear the lilting 

rhythm of his classic book whenever I walk or drive by.  Dr. Seuss' book of this title dips 

into the fantasy life of a child (Marco) whose father encourages him to keep "your eyelids 

up and see what you can see."  Walking home on Mulberry Street, Marco sees a horse-

drawn cart with a man driving, carrying a load of (three) flowers in pots, and says to 

himself, "That's nothing to tell of, that won't do, of course, just a broken down wagon 

that's drawn by a horse.  That can't be my story, that's only a start.  I'll say that a zebra 

was pulling that cart!"  By the time he's done, his story includes elephants and giraffes, 

and the wagon has morphed from a chariot to a cart carrying a brass band, "and to think 

that I saw it on Mulberry Street." 



 

 

It's possible that Geisel was referring to Mulberry Street in Springfield, Massachusetts, his 

home town, but I love the image of elephants and giraffes starting on Bleeker Street, 

crossing Houston and Prince Streets, and maybe turning left onto Kenmare and heading 

for the Williamsburg Bridge. 

 

That fanciful parade bounced past Saint Patrick's Old Cathedral on the corner of Prince 

Street, home to the spectacular forty-six stop, three-manual Erben organ.  "Old Saint 

Patrick's" was designed by Jean-François Mangin (who also designed New York City 

Hall), and built in 1840.  It was the seat of the Archdiocese until 1879, when St. Patrick's 

Cathedral was opened on Fifth Avenue at 50th Street.  You can read about the Basilica 

and its organs at http://www.nycago.org/Organs/NYC/html/StPatrickOldCath.html. 

 

Peter Erben (1771-1863) was the son of one of the earliest settlers of Pennsylvania.  He 

moved to New York, where he worked as an organbuilder, and was organist of Trinity 

Parish from 1807 to 1839.  His son Henry (1801-1883) became New York City's premier 

organbuilder, producing hundreds of distinguished instruments, including the landmark 

four-manual, forty-five stop instrument built for Trinity Wall Street in 1846   (only the case 

of that organ is extant).  The Erben at Old Saint Patrick's (1866) is one of the largest built 

by that firm, and is the only surviving three-manual Erben organ.   

 

Jared Lamenzo is the organist and director of music at Old Saint Patrick's, and is curator 

of the Erben organ.  You can read Corey Kilgannon's terrific article about Jared, 

published in the May 18, 2017 issue of The New York Times. 

 

There are several exciting musical events coming up at the Basilica.  On May 23, Divaria 

Productions will present Don Giovanni in New York, a reenactment of the events leading 

up to the American Premier of Mozart's beloved opera.  To read about the brilliant cast 

and purchase tickets, visit www.divariaproductions.com.  July 23-27 brings the second 

annual summer music camp, Pedals, Pipes, and Peals.  Visit http://erbenorgan.org for 

more information.  That's the website for Friends of the Erben Organ (FREO), a non-profit 

organization that recently welcomed Academy Award winner Martin Scorsese as its 

Honorary Chair.  Along with their other programming, they're raising funds to restore the 

150-year-old organ, preserving it as a living monument to the history of New York City. 

 

That's more activity than even Dr. Seuss' Marco could imagine as he ambled along 

Mulberry Street. 

 

 

 



 

 

Joke of the Month 

 

 



 

 

 

From the Editor 
Easter Sunday 

There has been a lot of liturgical joking during a year in which 

Ash Wednesday fell on Valentine's Day and Easter Sunday 

falls on April Fools' Day.  It's reminded me a little of the 

anxiety in anticipation of Y2K, midnight on December 31, 

1999, when we were told to expect computers to crash 

around the world.  Airplanes would fall from the skies, ATM's 

would go dark, and the espresso machines at Starbucks 

would go cold.  I'm writing on Palm Sunday, so we haven't 

yet seen what April Fools' Day could do to Easter, but I'm 

guessing we're going to be fine. 

 

The joke is on organ tuners.  Today's 10-day forecast on Wunderground shows that the 

high temperature on Easter Sunday will be 48° in New York, with a low of 44°.  The 

coldest temperature in the city during Holy Week will be Monday's low of 32°.  Wendy and 

I and two of our kids are just back from five days on Sanibel Island where it was in the 

high 70's, a short trip, but long enough to get used to wearing shorts outdoors, and to be 

reminded about how different pipe organ maintenance is in New England from many 

other places in the country. 

 

At our place in Maine, there have been four heavy nor'easters with a total of about fifty-

five inches of snow during March.  Along the Northeast Corridor from Boston to 

Washington, DC, March weather has been brutal - ask anyone who rides Amtrak 

regularly.  This is the perfect year to repeat that the old tradition of tuning organs for 

Christmas and Easter doesn't make much sense - both are wintertime tunings.  It's 

especially true if your maintenance budget is tight.  It would make sense to touch up 

reeds during Holy Week, but no sense at all to try to do any real tuning.  Wait until May, 

when the furnace is off, and there's no chance of snow, or a night with temperatures 

below freezing. 



 

 

According to the stars and ecclesiastical rules, Easter Sunday can be any day between 

March 22 and April 25 - April 1 is on the early side of that range.  I assume that by April 

25, the weather will be dependably warm, but the website www.davesgarden.com says 

that the average latest frost in the New York City area is April 18.  That's why we value 

the fresh tomatoes at the Union Square Green Market that come from farms in Southern 

New Jersey.  It makes sense to me that organ tuning completed in November will apply 

for late April, and tuning completed in May will apply for late October.  It's those August 

weddings... 

 

 

 


